GOODYEAR LAKE ASSOCIATION Minutes for August 21, 2021 General Meeting

Present: President - Art Henry; Secretary -Joyce Shultis; Directors: Ruth Carlson; Pete Lilja; Donna Schultes; Carolyn Elwell-Interim Director who took Gina Tarbell's place. 
Absent: (No Vice President at this time) Barbara Solovitch -Treasurer; Joe McMullen; Neal Miller; Ellen Schmitt; 
Art welcomed the group (17) and offered a prayer of thanks and guidance. 
Joyce read the minutes of July 17, 2021. Brenda moved to approve with one correction: "the meeting was opened by Art at 10.02 A.M. not P.M." Jean Lilja seconded and all approved. The Treasurer's Report submitted for the August 10°' Board Meeting was read and a copy attached to these minutes. 
OLD BUSINESS 
Pete Lilja and Joyce Shultis cleared space in the Shed at Journey's End to accommodate the Safe when we get it. The price was raised $200 making it $599 (no tax) which we'll pay rather than waiting for the price to be lowered. 
Pete and Jean Lilja have done an inventory of the clothing with Goodyear Lake logo which we have on hand at present. Carolyn brought some of the items to this meeting. They will be sold at the prices already in place. When we present a new order from "Aunt Suzie's" we will increase the prices to realize a small profit. Noted that some items make nice Christmas presents. $139.00 was realized from clothing sales at the July General Meeting. Brenda Brooks will place a notice on the web site. 
Brenda brought the newly repainted sign for the Shed which was admired. She was thanked with applause and it will be reinstalled soon. Bruce Shultis gave a short history of the sign and seven matching ones which were used to advertise the Lake Centennial in 2007. They were placed around the Milford Township. After the Centennial they were sold to individuals and the money donated to the Association. 
Steve Bambina has built and installed a small wooden enclosure for the Book Exchange at Journey's End and reported that it is being well-used.
Several said that the Firewirks Dusokay on Aufust 21st was excellent. There Is a $1100.29 left over for the nest year’s repeat performance.

NEW BUSINESS

Art Henry and Peter Paffenroth attended the Milford Town meeting where the Dry Fire Hydrant suggested for Parkway #10 was discussed, Milford was in agreement, Milford will send an application to be filled out by the DEC.
Art and Joyce were given thanks and applause for their faithful service. 
There will be a Picnic at Journey's End on September 18°' at 1 p.m. for all those who live at the lake. Meat will be furnished and each family should bring chairs and a dish to pass. Pete Lilja and Dave Steen will be grill masters. We will need volunteers to put up a tarp and set up tables. Photo Albums, the Stereoscope, and Clothing with Goodyear Lake Logo will be on display. Rain date is September 24, same time and place. 
It was suggested that something be done on Parkway #5 re: the brush and growth down near the water. After the leaves fall in October we will need volunteers to help with cutting that area. There is a railing and steps that need attention also. Jamie Waters who runs the Polar Bear Jump will be asked to help. 
It was suggested that the Association's important papers could be scanned on Computer for Security. Also suggested was that we send returnable cards rather than letters to expand our membership. Those suggestions will be brought up at the next Board meeting.
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Carolyn as chair of nominating committee gave the proposed slate of officers as follows:

President - Pete Paffenroth Vice Pres. - Carolyn Elwell Secretary - Brenda Brooks

One new Director - Linda Culp

As there were no other nominations or contested positions, the President was asked to cast one ballot for this group.

The Board members to continue their terms of service are: Barbara Solovitch as Treasurer, and directors: Joe McMullen, Ellen Schmitt, Ruth Carlson and Donna Schultes. Directors Pete Lilja and Neal Miller, whose three-year terms were up, said they would like to continue for another term. Jean Lilja was suggested for Nominations Chair and she agreed.

As there was no further business, Liz Beliamy offered a motion to adjourn, Ruth Carlson seconded and all agreed. Respectfully submitted,

Joyce Shultis, Secretary
